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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Another busy week  filled with learning and exciting experiences behind us. On Monday, Ms Ali launched British National 
Science week with a very informative assembly. Challenging activities were passed to the class teachers and children to 
complete over the next few weeks. Ms Ali has also organized a Science show for the children from Year 1 to Year 6, which 
will take place next Tuesday in the KS1 hall.  
As a thank you to our amazing pupil leaders (sports leaders and etiquette inspectors), Ms Butler, Ms Fortan,  
Ms Whittingham and Mr Reid took 40 children for a tour of Wembley Stadium on Thursday. The adults and children came 
back buzzing from the experience.  
 

Year2 were treated to a cinema trip. Initially, some of the children were a little sad that their parents were not able to go 
on the trip with them. The class teachers and I explained that we only have a limited number of free adult tickets on those 
trips. The teachers do try to make it fair and give as many parents as possible the opportunity to go on a trip with their 
child. When the children returned to school, they were bubbling with excitement. The children told me that the film was 
magical.  
 

Today, Class 5O treated us to a brilliant Red Nose Day assembly, that was a mixture of serious yet uplifting messages about 
the aim and work of Comic Relief, peppered with a good dose of humour. It was wonderful to see so many parents coming 
to appreciate their children’s hard work and performance. There were some sad children at the end of the assembly, 
because parents were unable to attend. A heartfelt plea from me at this point: if you are at all able to make the time to 
come and see your child perform in an assembly, please make the time. It means so much to your child.  
 

Next week is Neurodiversity Awareness week. With the support of our Autism Champions, Ms Whittingham and Ms Duffus, 
we will be shining a spotlight on ’Minds of all Kinds’.  We are hoping that this will help all of us understand why some 
members in our school community find some situations challenging and how we can embrace and celebrate our 
differences. Ms Whittingham is also planning a cake sale for next week to raise some funds for enrichment activities, and 
after the spring break, Ms Trenchfield will be offering a seven week parenting programme called Cygnet for parents with 
neurodiverse children. Further information will be provided in the next newsletter.  
 

Before I end the newsletter today, I just wish to share two events that are coming up in the final week of term  
(week beginning 25th March, 2024) On Monday, 25th March, we will be holding our annual spring concert, which will start 
at 13:45 in the afternoon. On the last day of term Year 4 will be performing an Easter assembly. On the same day, we will 
celebrate Red Nose Day and Neurodiversity Awareness with a colour fun run—Sprint into Spring. We would like to children 
to come dressed in their favourite colours (no dress-up costumes) and wearing trainers to be able to sprint around the 
playground. We are hoping to raise some funds for the charitable causes and would appreciate a £1 donation on the day.  
I will provide further information in next weeks newsletter.  
 
 
 

I wish you all a restful weekend. 
 

Mrs Shanker 
 
 
 
 

 

Friday 15th March 2024 



 

‘Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility’  
 

Here at Chalkhill Primary, we are committed to  
keeping our  children and school community safe.  
If you have a concern regarding any children or adult 
please contact us immediately.  
 

For urgent Child Protection matters, outside of school 
hours, please contact:   

Brent Family Front Door - Tel: 020 8937 4300  
or email: brent.lscb@brent.gov.uk  

 

Mrs Butler (Designated Safeguard Lead)  

 

 

 

 

 

    Friday 15th March 2024 

Parking outside the school 
 

Parents/Carers we request that you do not park outside the 

school gates.  Stopping the car in the middle of the road to 

drop off  children blocks the road.  

This causes danger to yourself, your child/children and  

other members of our community.  

When you drop your child/children to school by car, please, 

park up somewhere safely, turn off your engine and walk 

your child/children into school.  

We kindly request that you are respectful to our neighbours 

and other families in our school community.    

       Thank you. 

   Breakfast & Afterschool Club -Y-tec 

 

For further information/register you may contact Y-Tec.  
The contact number for Moji is 07459 339 445/ 
07440 204 540        
Please makes sure all payments are made on time if you 
wish to use this service. 
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Dates For Your Diary 
Spring Term Assembly Timetable 

Thursday 28th March - Year 4 

  

Week commencing  

11th March 

2024 
 

 goes to:  

NFT 

With     

97.3%  
 

Attendance 
 

Whole school attendance 
89.3% 

 

 

Vacancy  
 

We currently have a vacancy at Chalkhill  

Primary School for a Caretaker/Cleaner for a  

zero-hour contract.   

If  you are interested in this position please   

see pages 3-5.   

 

School Arrears  
 

All Breakfast Club payments must be 

made on time if you wish to use this  

service.  
 

 
 

If you are having difficulties with  

making payments please arrange an  

appointment to see the Head teacher or 

School Bursar. 
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